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Commissioning commences on windfarm  

A major milestone has been achieved recently as we commenced the commissioning phase/energisation of 
the Stockyard Hill Wind Farm, this involves commissioning individual turbines in the west and south sections 
of the project.  

With the project being energisation all installed infrastructure, sub-stations, powerlines, and underground 
cabling shall now be considered electrically ENERGISED and ALIVE. This commissioning process will continue 
for some months. 

We have now fully installed 87 turbines and we continue installations in the south and west sections of the 
wind farm, with the preinstall team moving to the north section of the wind farm. A fifth crane has also 
arrived on site again improve the installation rate during the coming months. 

Work on external road upgrades including several intersections also continues. Deliveries of components are 
focussing on the east section of the wind farm and will continue for some time. 

There also may be some minor traffic management in place on Toppers Lane and Beaufort/Carranballc Road 
in the coming weeks as we string the powerline connecting the north section of the wind farm to the West 
Sub Station. 

COVID-19 

Goldwind is closely monitoring all restrictions being announced by the Australian and Victorian Governments 
regarding the response to the COVID-19 virus.  As it presently stands, construction works across the state are 
permitted to continue, and we are proceeding with the construction of the Stockyard Hill Wind Farm. 
However, there have been several measures implemented to manage the risks on the wind farm site, 
including: 

• working in small consistent teams 

• teams not socialising at breaks or in meetings 

• increasing social distance within offices 

• increasing hygiene practices 

• self-isolation for any workers returning from overseas (enforced prior to the announcement of 
mandatory self-isolation) 

• ensuring if employees/contractors are not well they seek medical attention and not attend the work 
site. 
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Obviously, we will act upon and manage any future directions from the Victorian or Australian Governments.  
The health and wellbeing of our employees, contractors and the broader community is of highest 
importance. 


